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Greetings Oak Run Families,                                                                                                                                                
 
 
Welcome to all of our new and returning students and families! 

We have had a great start to the new school year! 

Please stop by or call if you have any needs that we are not meeting or pressing questions. 

Serving our families, students, and community is our number one priority. 

  

Bus:  Our Oak Run Bus and Redding/Palo Cedro Bus routes are up and running. Our complete bus schedule is 
on our school website at www.oarkrunschool.org. Thank you all for your patience as we make some slight 
changes to our stops based on family needs. 

  

After School Clubs: This week we started a trial run of our afterschool Ukulele and Keyboarding lessons. Next 
week, Cross Country will start with Coach Sarah Hendrix and Co-Coach Abigail Schumacher. Please look for our 
full menu of after school offerings and permission slips that will be sent home next week. 

  

Parent Involvement: Parents are always welcome to attend our monthly Oak Run Elementary School Board 
Meetings and School Site Council and District Advisory Committee meetings. Our next regularly scheduled 
board meeting is Wednesday, September 11 at 3:00PM. 

We are in need of one parent to serve on our School Site Council and District Advisory Committee. Please call 
or stop in the district office to add your name to our ballot. SSC/DAC meetings will be held monthly on the 
third Wednesday of each month at 2:30PM. 

We welcome and encourage parents to participate. 

 In gratitude, 

Sue Cooper 
Superintendent/Principal 
scooper@oakrunschool.org 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Oak Seed Preschool - Mrs. Lisa’s Class 

 

 

 

 
 
 

Week of August 19th, 2019 
                                                                                                                                     

Welcome! 
  
Our first week of school has been busy! Children are exploring a variety of learning materials, reconnecting 
with friends and making new friends too! This week and next week I’m talking with our class about health, 
safety and behavior expectations…such as walking in the classroom, washing hands after using the bathroom, 
taking turns with materials, and using our quiet voices indoors. I am also emphasizing the Montessori concept 
of choosing work, concentrating on that work, and putting it away before starting new work. Most of all, we 
are getting to know each other through play and conversation.  
 
Communication is very important to me, and I do my best to make time each morning for discussions with 
parents. It is helpful for all of us to know when your child is having a “difficult” morning, not feeling well, or 
needs support to work on a particular behavior or activity. Usually a few moments at drop-off or pick-up is 
enough time for these discussions, or for questions and concerns.  You may also reach me via email:   
lcunningham@oakrunschool.org  I don’t check emails during class time, so if you have an urgent need, please 
call our school office at 472-3241. 
 
Please bring a change of clothes/shoes for your child to keep at school, as well as a personal water bottle they 
can refill each day.  Your child has a cubby with his/her name on it, to store personal items.  This is also where 
you will find letters from our school, work that your child wants to take home (such as artwork), and 
occasional flyers about community resources for families. 
 
I am requesting that parents please donate snacks for our class to share. 
If you are able, please bring enough snacks for 6 to 8 children for 1 week. 
Healthy snacks preferred by our kiddos include fresh fruit, carrots, hummus, graham crackers, goldfish 
crackers, string cheese, yogurt, wheat bread with butter or peanut butter, raisins, and pretzels.  
 
Week of August 26   - Aurora’s family 
Week of September 2  -  Thomas’s family 
Week of September 9  - Jack’s family 
Week of September 16 - Silvan’s family 
Week of September 23 - Gary’s family 
Week of September 30  - Mimi’s family 
 
Mrs. Lisa 
 
 
                                
                           



Mr. Adam’s TK- 2nd Grade Class  

 

 

 

 

Greetings from Kindergarten! 
 
Welcome back kindergarten, 1st grade and second grade families!  
 
It was a week of getting used to a new classroom and new routines, but we are off to a fantastic start. For my 
class, the first walk on the trail makes it official. We are back to school!! 
 
~Mr. Adam 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Ms. Anne’s 3rd-5th Grade Class 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 
Greetings, Upper El families! This week has been incredibly exciting! 
Per Montessori tradition, we started off the school year with a volcanic eruption, using our volcano model to 
help tell the Story of the Universe.  
 
Each subsequent day this week, we’ve shared another of what are called the Great Lessons, introducing each 
of the major subjects that we study: 
 

 The Arrival of Life, a story about how living things emerged on Earth 
 The Arrival of Humans, a story about what makes people uniquely capable animals, and how those 

capabilities are best used 
 The Story of Communication in Sign, a story about how we got our letters and began to write 
 The Story of Our Numbers, a story about the earliest math people ever did, and the system they 

created to do more of it. 
 
My teacher trainer used to tell us, “Children are not dumb; they’re just inexperienced.” So the facts that you 
and I have gathered gradually over our lifetimes, they simply have yet to be told. Curious elementary students 
who ask “why, why, why,” are actually just trying to start from their place in the world and collect enough 
knowledge to climb into the stratosphere. If we tell them the biggest stories we know, we quiet their “whys.” 
First they experience a deep satisfaction, and then they start to reverse their process, zooming in on details 
and beginning to study rather than trying to zoom out further. There’s no wider lens than that of a telescope 
looking at the universe. See if your child’s perspective has been changed this week by looking at the big 
picture. Gently and eagerly ask: 
 
What is a light year? 
How did we get our language? 
How did we get our numbers? 
What makes humans such special animals? 
 
See what they say.  
 
Miss Anne 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Ms. Zollars’ 6th-8th Grade Class 

 

 

 

 

Greetings, 

 

It's so exciting to be starting a new year! I've got a great group of students. We're establishing class norms, 

doing assessments, and learning more about each other. 

Moving forward, we'll be studying ancient and world history, life science, and of course math and English. 

Their first book report was assigned and the directions went home with a letter from me and the permission 

form for the pen pal program; if you didn't see them, please ask your student! A rough draft of the book 

report is due October 4. Please encourage your student to be reading their book in the evening, if they aren't 

already. Two have finished their first book, and are planning to do a second report for extra credit. Next week 

we'll take the survey which will match our students to their scientist pen pals!  The pen pals will be revealed 

on Sept. 15. Here's to a great year!   

 

Best wishes 

Michele 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Happy Friday!  
 
Welcome back to school! It is so great to see all of your shining faces! 
 
This week in our Project SHARE after school program we learned about dinosaurs and built dinosaur models. 
We also took a hike to our organic garden where we enjoyed blackberries and picked fresh apples. We are also 
learning to make and bake fresh apple pie... We can’t wait try it! I’m sure it’ll be delicious!  
 
I hope that you have a wonderful weekend and thank you for being a special part of this school and our 
wonderful and beautiful Oak Run community.  
 
Love,  
Ms. Nicole  
  
 
  
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

  

 

  

 

 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

Email Directory: 

 
 Sue Cooper  Superintendent/Principal scooper@oakrunschool.org 
 Tina Pollycutt  Office Manager  tpollycutt@oakrunschool.org 
 Tiffany Fulkerson  Administrative Asst.  tfulkerson@oakrunschool.org 
 Alicia Shaefer  Office Assistant  ashaefer@oakrunschool.org 
 Lisa Cunningham  Preschool Director  lcunningham@oakrunschool.org 
 Adam Mankoski  TK- 2nd GradeTeacher  amankoski@oakrunschool.org 
 Anne Adams  3rd-5th Grade Teacher  aadams@oakrunschool.org 
 Michele Zollars  6th-8th Grade Teacher  mzollars@oakrunschool.org 
 Jordan Butler  Food Manager   jhisey@oakrunschool.org 
 Abigail Shumacher Instructional Aide  aschumacher@oakrunschool.org 
 Leah Klein   Instructional Aide  lklein@oakrunschool.org 
 Zarrin Klotzer  Sue Barton Specialist  zklotzer@oakrunschool.org 
 Becky Carr   Music/Choir Director  bcarr@oakrunschool.org 
 Krystal Davis  Groundskeeper  kdavis@oakrunschool.org 
 Kansas Simonis  School Board President ksimonis@oakrunschool.org 
 Montara Strawn  School Board Clerk  mstrawn@oakrunschool.org 
 Philomene Swenson School Board Member pswenson@oakrunschool.org 
 LeeAnn Mollath  School Board Member lmollath@oakrunschool.org 
 Stan Statham  School Board Member sstatham@oakrunschool.org 
 Nicole Sabah  Project SHARE Coordinator nsabah@shastacoe.org 
 Dianna Campbell  Cook    dcampbell@oakrunschool.org 
 Sharon Davis  RSP Teacher   ssdavis@columbiassd.com 

 


